
City of Fort Worth, Texas

Mayor and Council Communication
DATE:  04/09/24                                                           M&C FILE NUMBER:  M&C 24-0277

LOG NAME:  20REVISED TEMPORARY CLOSURE OF A SECTION OF THRALL ST

SUBJECT

(CD 8) Ratify Extension of the Temporary Closure of a Section of Thrall Street between East Vickery Boulevard and Avenue A and a Section of
East Vickery Boulevard between Thrall Street and Ravine Road from March 14, 2024 to April 14, 2024 for Construction Activities

RECOMMENDATION:

It is recommended that the City Council ratify the extension of the scheduled temporary closure for a section of Thrall Street between East Vickery
Boulevard and Avenue A and a section of East Vickery Boulevard between Thrall Street and Ravine Road from March 14, 2024 to April 14, 2024
for construction activities.

DISCUSSION:

In February 2024, by Mayor and Council Communication (M&C) 24-0123, the City Council approved the temporary closure of a section of Thrall
Street between East Vickery Boulevard and Avenue A and a section of East Vickery Boulevard between Thrall Street and Ravine Road until March
14, 2024 for water/stormwater improvements (City Project No. 102927).

The purpose of this M&C is to ratify the extension of the scheduled temporary closure end date from March 14, 2024 to April 14, 2024 due to an
increase in project scope and the installation of an additional waterline.

A Form 1295 is not required because: This M&C does not request approval of a contract with a business entity.

FISCAL INFORMATION / CERTIFICATION:

The Director of Finance certifies that approval of this recommendation will have no material effect on City funds.

Submitted for City Manager's Office by:  Jesica McEachern  5804

   

Originating Business Unit Head: Lauren Prieur  6035

 Martin Phillips  7861

Additional Information Contact: Gregory Robbins  2333

 Clint Hoover  6573

Expedited


